

May 7, 2025

Cross Timbers Rotary 700 Parker Square Sute 100 Flower Mound, TX 75028

Dear Rotarians,

We extend our heartfelt gratitude for your incredible generosity towards the Community Strong Farm project. Your contributions of \$10,000 on October 15, 2024, and \$10,578 on November 13, 2024, have been pivotal in constructing two hoophouses and a rainwater collection system.

Your support empowers us to boost food production, harvest rainwater to ease the demand on our water well, and establish a much-needed education center. The students at Sanger ISD, patrons of the Linda Tutt High School grocery store, patrons of First Refuge Ministries Sanger food pantry, and Denton County Master Gardener Interns will greatly benefit from this project. They now have access to healthy food and will witness increased youth involvement in the community through agriculture.

With Texas Health Resources managing the project, First Refuge Ministries owning the project, and Denton County Master Gardener Association overseeing the garden, we are confident that Community Strong Farm will become a cornerstone of Denton County for years to come.

Thank you once again for your generous gifts to the Community Strong Farm. The students and families will forever be grateful. We eagerly anticipate our continued partnership in making Denton County thrive and supporting the community.

Sincerely,

Alicia Barker

**Texas Health Resources**